
 

 

 
  

 

 

 

 City Clerk’s Office 

  510-284-4060 

 

February 13, 2023 

 

To: Mayor and Councilmembers 

 

From: Susan Gauthier, City Clerk 

 

Re: CORRECTION TO AGENDA ITEM 2.B.1 - APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

 

Correction to the Minutes of January 10, 2023, Recommendation to Agenda Item 5.A - 

(2023-2031 Housing Element Update - Citywide - PLN2022-00335 

 

The additional information highlighted below, added to the Minutes, Recommendation 5 of the 

Housing Element:  

 

5. Adopted Resolution No. 2023-03 amending the General Plan to adopt the 2023-2031 

Housing Element (Exhibit “A”); and adopted staff recommendation to use the language 

proffered by City Staff, in its memo (Green Sheet) dated January 10, 2023, as follows: 

“Regarding Attachment 2, staff recommends acknowledging the need for an adequate 

construction workforce through the inclusion of the following language in Chapter 5 of 

the Housing Element, page 5-6: 

Availability of an Adequate Construction Workforce 

The availability of an adequate construction workforce is necessary to build the 

numerous residential developments needed to meet the region’s housing goals. 

Program 42 of the Housing Element commits the City to consulting with stakeholders, 

including representatives from the residential construction industry and labor 

organizations, on housing policy changes. This provides an opportunity for discussion 

and consideration of potential impacts to the supply of construction labor when adopting 

housing policy changes.” 

 

memorandum 


